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Re: Utilities Commission of the Northern Territory's 2023 Review of the Port Access and Pricing 

Regime: Draft Report 

The Department of Infrastructure, Planning and Logistics ("DIPL") is dedicated to driving the
sustainable, economic, and social advancement of the Northern Territory (NT). As the lead
department responsible for land use and transport planning, infrastructure investment, and
supporting effective logistics supply chains, DIPL plays a pivotal role in shaping the strategic
development and growth of the NT. DIPL welcomes this opportunity to provide comments on
the Utilities Commission of the Northern Territory's (the "Utilities Commission") 2023 Review of

the Port Access and Pricing Regime (the "Draft Report").

DIPL commends the Utilities Commission for its draft recommendations and the continued
regulatory oversight of access to, and pricing of, prescribed services at the Port of Darwin. We
believe this oversight is crucial to ensure fairness and efficiency in the port operations for the
benefit of proponents and the wider NT public alike; To assist the Utilities Commission in the
finalisation of its report, DIPL has provided comments below on the draft recommendations in
the Draft Report.

Recognising the significance of this review and its implications for the NT's economic progress,
we are committed to offering valuable insights and assistance to the Utilities Commission as it
finalises the draft recommendations and the Draft Report. DIPL is also committed to supporting a
conducive regulatory environment and a robust and equitable Port Access and Pricing Regime
that aligns with our goal of driving sustainable development and effective logistics supply chains
in the Northern Territory.

Introductory comments

The Draft Report consistently highlights the potential adverse consequences that an
inappropriately regulated private port operator or private pilotage provider could impose on the
NT economy, given its significant position as a natural monopoly. DIPL has observed the
emergence of a number of issues at the Port of Darwin in recent years, supported both by
empirical data and anecdotal evidence from industry participants. These issues vary in severity
but collectively demonstrate clear and substantial challenges faced by proponents wishing to
access services at the Port of Darwin.
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